
CONFIDENTIAL 
CC: MR. C. McC. HENDERSON, CITY 

MANAGER 

Mr. A. w. Churchill, Supervisor - Real 
Estat 

M. s. Turner, Developnent Assistant 

May 26, 1971 

Africville Lands 

I refer to your memorandum of the 13th of M!ly, 1971. 

The answers to the questions raised are: 

1) Fairview Development Corporation Limited own 11.11 
acres of land with approximately 920 1 of frontage 
to Bedford Basin. It lies immediately to the east 
of the N. S. Department of Highways Depot and is 
indicated on the attached plan. The market value 
of this land and improvements is estimated at 
$760,000. This is based on assessed acreage. 

2) The City Abattoir has a site area of 4.59 acres. 
The estimated market value of this property (in­
cluding improvements)is $515,000. 

3) The only other land in the vicinity appears to be 
owned by the City of Halifax, National Harbours 
Board, c.N.R. and the Bridge Commission. The value 
of land in the area (if serviced and level) is 
approximately - $1.50 per foot. In the case of 
'ms de ground• this presupposes adegua te bearing 
capacity of sub-soil. The proposed harbour inter­
ceptor will ensure servicing of all this land. 

4) If the City wished to purchase the Abattoir in two 
years ti.ma, it could enter into an Agreement to 
Convey or an Option to Purchaae now to cover itself. 

MST1mn 
c.c. Mr. c. M.cC. Henderson 
attachment 

~ ........ _.,. ''F.'~ T~ ner 
~ lopment Assistant 

--nial Estate Division 

Copy of 102-4A.124, City Manager's Africville Lands files, 1969 & 1971, provided by Halifax Municipal Archives
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TO: 

FROM : 

DATE: 

SUBJECT: 

Mr. C. McC. Henderson, City Manager 

A. W. Churchill, Supervisor 

June 1, 1971 3. FOLLOW UP 

Africville Lands 4. COMPLETION DATE 

You received a copy of Mr. Turner's memorandum to 
me, dated May 26 . on the above noted subject. Basically, 
this was in response to your confidential memorandum of 
May 10 to me. Perhaps you would advise if you require 
anything further in this connection. 

AWC:mn 
c.c. Mr. R. B. Grant 

Mr. M. S. Turner 

A. W~ ~ ll 
Supervisor 
Real Estate Division 

Copy of 102-4A.124, City Manager's Africville Lands files, 1969 & 1971, provided by Halifax Municipal Archives



CONPIDBHTIAL 

M. s. Turner, Developaent Aaaiatant 

A. w. Churchill, Superviaor 

.Ml.y 13, 1971 

Africville Landa 

I attach a copy of a confidential aeaorandum from the 
City Manager concerning possible land transaction• in the 
Africville area. From n impromptu and confidential con­
veraa tion with Mr. Murray of Halicon a couple of weeka ago, 
I waa 1 cl to under• tand that the exerci•• might involve the 
City purchasing the Abattoir aite which would provide the 
company with acme liquid capital •••ential to their plana, 
with the justification for the City•• purcba•e being the 
potential re-uae of the aite for further container pier 
developnent. 

Could you attempt to get the • pacific anawera to the 
City Manager•• queationa without revealing your reaaons and 
could you al•o consider whethar it would be possible for th• 
City simply to agr .. formally to buy the Abattoir • it •ay 
within two or thre years, by which time it might be required 
for container pier purpo ea, whereupon the City could complete 
the transaction and re-sell the land immediately, thu avoiding 
the capital expenditur at thi• time. 

Mr. Grant baa indicated to ma on hi copy of the Manager's 
memo the opinion that land valu ia probably in the area of 
35¢ to 50¢ per aquara foot. 

AWC:mn 
c.c. Mr. c. Mee. Benderaonr 

Mr. R. B. Grant 

A. W. 
Superviaor 
Real Estate Diviaion 
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CONPIDElfi'IAL 

Mr. A. w. Churchill, Supervisor, Real Estate 

c. Mee. Handerson, city Manager 

May 10, 1971 

I understand that the Abbatoir has a commitment of 
1.8 million dollars worth of DREE funds which it has to 
accept of reject by the end of June. One of the conditions 
of its being able to accept this federal money may be the 
sale of the property which is now owns. This property, 
together with the City Dump, "Negro Point" will be required 
if the second container pier is to go in Fairview Cove. 

The second container pier will need to be operational 
within two to three years. 

It would take approximately the same time for the 
Abbatoir people to become operational elsewhere. 

Is there any other land along the waterfront in that 
vicinity which is not owned by the City (I believe Mr. Irving 
may have some?) Could someone please guess at the value of 
the Abbatoir site (site and improvements after all removables 
have been taken away)? 

could someone give me a rough idea of the value of 
other lands in the vicinity which would have to be acquired? 

CMcCH/H 
c.c. Mr. R. B. Grant 

c. Moc. Henderson 
City Manager 
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Mr. G. J. O'Malley 
President 
Halifax North Community 
Development Association 
3738 High Street 
Halifax, N. s. 

Dea r Mr. O'Malley: 

August 20, 1969 

Thank you f or your letter of July 29, 1969, re the 
progr ess on the development of Negro Point. 

The installation of the sewer in the area necess­
itated a slight change in the original site to be developed. 
As a result of the change a great deal more fill was required 
and City forces are proceeding with this work. It is expected 
that a fencecwill be erected as soon as the fill has settled 
sufficiently. 

SAW/jcp/dp 

I trust this explanation meets your approval. 

Yours very truly, 

S. A. Ward 
City Manager 

Copy of 102-4A.124, City Manager's Africville Lands files, 1969 & 1971, provided by Halifax Municipal Archives



TO, Mr. G. F. West, Director of Works 

FROM: 

01 ,jJ.T' . -· 
'\ ' j' I. FOLLOW UP ' 111()1,,,,; nr P l 

,•~• :: l ' ;'t!D 
J. c. Pelham, Administrative Assistant 

August 8, 1969 

2. FOLLOW UP(,~ 
I I •. /.~· ~ 1 1 1969 IP 

DATE: 3. FOLLOW UP 1 • 
f"' !tv of Halifax ., ~ 

/ , / 
SUBJECT: Negro Point. 4. COMPLETION DAT E.·:•., .. , .. ,' ;-. 

/ 
-(\" 

We have been approached by the the Halifax North 
Community Development Association

1
~n the subject of Negro 

Point. The Association feels tha"C\very little progress has 
been made in the development of this area. They are concerned 
that the area will not be ready in time for the Canada Games. 
Could you please inform me of the present status of the project 
and if possible outline your time-table for development? 

J. C. Pelham, 
Administrative Assistant 

~ JCP/kos 

~ TO: J.C. Pelham,Adminietrative Aaeietant 

FROM: G.F.Weet, Commieeioner of Worke 

DATE: Auguat 18,1969 

SUBJECT: Neg~o Point 

RE: Your memo of Auguet 8,1969 

The aite of area designated for improvements waa moved from ite original 
location by Mr. Lubka, afier he waa advieed that the installation of a 
eewer ehould proceed the propoeed improvemente at the original aite. 

Ae a reeult of moving the area deeignated for improvement, considerably 
more fill wae needed and City Forcee have been proceeding with thie work. 
It ie expected that a fence will be erected as eoon ae the fill hae eettled 
aufficientl;y. 

GFW/Mcd Commieeioner of Worke 

I 
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Mr. G. F. West, Director of Works 

J. c. Pelham, Administrative Assistant 

August 8, 1969 

Negro Point. 

We have been approached by the the Halifax North 
Camnunity Development Association on the subject of Negro 
Point. The Association feels thatvery little progress has 
been made in the development of this area. They are concerned 
that the area will not be ready in time for the Canada Games. 
Could you please inform me of the present status of the project 
and if possible outline your time-table for development1 

JCP/kos 

J. c. Pelham, 
Administrative Assistant 

Copy of 102-4A.124, City Manager's Africville Lands files, 1969 & 1971, provided by Halifax Municipal Archives



July 29, 1969 

Mr. Arnold Ward 
Manager 
City of Halifax 

Dear Mr. Ward 

AUG 11 

V 

~ ()f,0 
~ 
~_: 
0 

."i;" 

In the earlier part of this year representatives of the Halifax North 

Community Development Association met with representatives of various 

City Departments in regard to the establishment of a park at Negro Point. 

At that time (May 1969) we felt assured that substantial progress would 

be made prior to the opening of the Canada Games. A visit to the site 

shows very minimal improvement since May. 

We request that you inform the Association as to the present status of the 

project and the timetable for developm.ent. 

Yours truly 

~~-
President 
Halifax North Community 
Developm.ent Association 

Copy of 102-4A.124, City Manager's Africville Lands files, 1969 & 1971, provided by Halifax Municipal Archives



TO: Mr. S. A. Ward, City Manager 

FROM: G. F. West, Director of Works 

DATE: July 11, 1969 

SUBJECT: Negro Point 

Re: Your Memo of July 3, 1969. 

2. FOLLOW UP 

3. FOLLOW UP 

4. COMPLETION DATE 

We received a copy of a plan along with a brief description of 
the basic work suggested for the Phase I Development of Negro 
Point. 

Work has already started on the "clean up" of the area but this 
is of necessity a continuing and, at times frustrating, job. 

Prices for the fencing have been requested and we hope to have 
sufficient information for a decision on or about July 17, 1969. 

Considerable fill is required and while the weather is suitable 
for seal coating and other road work all available men and equip­
ment are concentrating on this work. The return of damp weather 
will permit the reallocation of some of our forces to the Negro 
Point Project. It is hoped that the week of July 21 1 1969 will 
see a concentrated effort on the grading and filling required. 

m t~ ✓Jr~ 
Director of Works 

Copy of 102-4A.124, City Manager's Africville Lands files, 1969 & 1971, provided by Halifax Municipal Archives



Mr. G. F. West, Director of Works 

s. A. Ward, City Manager 

July 3, 1969 

Negro Point. 

I have noted that you received a copy of a memo from 
rJir. J. M. Coe to Mr. J. J. Dillard dated June 2 5, 1969, re: the 
the above subject. 

Would you please advise me when work will commence on 
Phase I of this project. 

JCP/kos 

s. A. Ward, 
City Manager 

Copy of 102-4A.124, City Manager's Africville Lands files, 1969 & 1971, provided by Halifax Municipal Archives



File No . 261 

Mr o J . Jillard, Director of Recreation 

J . I . Coe, Senior Planner 

June 25, 1969 

Africville Lands - Negro Point -
Recreation Area 

On Hay 15 , 1969 a Meeting was held on the 
subject of improving the shore line of Bedford Basin. 
The follm-,ing were present: 

Doctor McKay, i'-ir . llilliams , I"ir . 0 1Malley 
of the North End Community Improvement 
Association 

1-ir . West, Mr . Hader of the Works-~partment 

Mr . Dillard, Jirector of Recreation, and 

Mr . Downie of the Real Estate Division 

A discussion took place after which the group 
visited the area in question . To sum up the afternoon ' s 
work, the following was agreed: 

1. For this swnmer to get immediate results , it 
was agreed that: 

(a) a fence would be erected enclosing as 
much of the area as is reasonable . The 
attached sketch shows the fencing required. 
It was agreed that a six foot high chain 
link type of fence be used. 

(b) the debris , abandoned automobiles , etc . 
be removed from the site within the fenced 
area . 

(c) a roadway as shown on the attached plan 
graded and gravelled with adjoining parking 
area . 

Copy of 102-4A.124, City Manager's Africville Lands files, 1969 & 1971, provided by Halifax Municipal Archives



Mr. J . Dillard - 2 - June S, 1969 

(d) a small unsupervised tot lot with sand 
box be installed. 

(e) picnic benches and seats will be provide 
together with suitable number of rubbish 
receptacles. 

Mr . West agreed to give an estimate of the 
costs as far as he was concerned and hopefully 
money can be found out of the existing budget 
to do the work. 

2. As soon as possible considering the staff ' s 
workload a more detailed plan for the develop­
ment area would be developed by NI.r. Dillard 
and Planning ~taff. This might involve a four 
or five year programme in which something 
could be done eachy year . 

3 . It was pointed out that Project Planning 
Associates would be bringing in re.commendations 
for the Bedford Basin shore line as required 
by their contract with the City on the Prison 
lands development . 

On the tour of inspection, it·was noted that 
this general area is a convenience place for allki.nds of 
dumping and that it was extremely difficult to police. 
It is for this reason that a good fence is needed to 
protect the recreation area . Eventually, when constrcuction 
of the Uarrows Bridge is completed, the City will be in 
a better position to maintain the entire shore line in 
a more tidy state. 

Plan Noo 650/58 produced by this Division 
indicates the basic requirements as set out at the meeting . 
I am advised by the City Engineer that the actual position 
of the fence line along Barrington Street will have to 
be determined on site and that Engineering Staff will be 
made available for this purpose provided that they receive 
two weeks notice prior to the setting out date . The 
plan, however , should be sufficient foran estimate to 
be made of the cost of the works involved for this project. 

Copy of 102-4A.124, City Manager's Africville Lands files, 1969 & 1971, provided by Halifax Municipal Archives



- 3 -

As will be seen from the attached plan, two 
phases of development are involved. Phase I could be 
carried out immediatelyi Plmse II should be carried 
out subsequent to the completion of the sewer construction 
and fill works, shortly to be undertaken by the City 
Engineer. Phase I is indicated in very simple form, 
and it is suggested that the site for a tot lot would 
best be chosen on the site. 

I would appreciate hearing from rJJ.r. \Test , 
by copy of this memorandum, the date on which he feels 
work could be connnenced on Phase I of this project, 
bearing in mind that the suggested date for this facility 
being in use was this summer. I will also require infor­
mation as to the costs of works involved in order that 
a report can be put before Council for official approval 
of this project. 

LL/J1'1C/plh/ph 

c.c . vt"ir . s. A. Ward, 

J . M. Coe 
Senior Planner 

City Manager 
Hr. R. B. Grant, Director of Development 
Mr. G. West , Director of Works 
Mr. L. Lubka, <.."'bief Planner 
Mr. c. L. ;Jodge, City Engineer 
Mr. s . J. Langmaid, Supervisor of Real Estate 

Copy of 102-4A.124, City Manager's Africville Lands files, 1969 & 1971, provided by Halifax Municipal Archives



DATE /•/£ 

FROM j__ .c ~ I~ 
I 

p 
THE ATTACHED IS SENT TO YOU FOR THE FOLLOWING ACTION 

0 PLEASE CALL ME 

0 SEE ME 

0 ADVISE ME 

0 REPLY 

• SIGN 

• FOR YOUR APPROVAL 

0 FOR NECESSARY ACTION 

@-1:OR YOUR INFORMATION 

• GIVE ME YOUR RELATED CORRES. 

• AS PER YOUR REQUEST 

• NOTE AND RETURN 

• NOTE AND FILE 

0 NOTE AND CIRCULATE TO ....................................... ....................... ...... . 

~ .. ~~~ 
~ ~2e4~ ~ 
~ ~4« . a.... «« ~ . ,(r!l • &../ 
1o err.L ~ 
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File Nol 261 

TO: Mr. s. A. Ward, City Manager !. FOLLOW UP JUN 11 1969 

FROM: R. B. Grant, Director of Development 2. FOLLOW, UP 

DATE: June 10, 1969 3. FOLLOW UP 

SUBJECT: Negro Point 4. COMPLETION DATE 

I have examined Mrs. Hubley's letter of June 2, 
1969 to you and I have seen Mr. Dillard's memorandum of 
June 4, 1969. 

There is a problem which has recently arisen which 
could create some problems in respect of the timing of the 
clean up of Negro Point. This question relates to the 
necessity for a sewer installation across part of the 
property. 

You will recall that about two weeks ago, we 
placed tre question of sewers as they relate to the Narrows 
Bridge before City Council. At that time we proposed and 
City Council accepted a plan which constituted a major 
revision to the proposals of the Bridge Commission. We are 
now seeking formal approval of the Bridge Commission to our 
revised plans and we are also in process of preparing to 
undertake the work. 

It is anticipated that the portion of the sewer 
on the Negro Point property will be completed on October 
31, 1969. 

RBG/meb 
c.c. Mrs. P. Hubley 

Mr. J. Dillard 
Mr. C. L. Dodge 
Mr. L. Lubka 

R. B. Grant 
Director of Development 

Copy of 102-4A.124, City Manager's Africville Lands files, 1969 & 1971, provided by Halifax Municipal Archives



Mr. c. L. Dodge, City Engineer 

R. B. Grant, Director of Development 

June 9, 1969 

Proposals for Development of Negro Point 

Attached for your information is a copy of a 
submission dated June 4, 1969 from t~e Halifax North 
Community Development Association to His Worship the 
Mayor and Members of City council. 

Discussions respecting the improvement of 
conditions at Negro Point started some time ago. As 
you can see, the proposals which are set forth in this 
letter are not particularly far reaching nor are they 
likely to be overly expensive. 

However, since discussions commenced, a 
further complication has arisen. This, of course, 
relates to the problem of the revised sewer pattern 
in the area brought about by construction of the 
Narrows Bridge approaches. The principal sawer 
outfall for most of the north end is now proposed 
to be located through a portion of Negro Point. 

It is my understanding that you are now 
seeking the necessary approvals to permit the work 
approved by council to be carried out. The additional 
approvals necessary from the C.N.R., the National 
Harbours Board, the Water Resources Board and the 
Bridge Commissiai is required. 

I understand that after these approvals have 
been received, you will be in a position to undertake 
the work immediately. I also understand that the work 
will take approximately two to three months to complete. 
In view of this, I am wondering if, in your opinion, 
there is any point in attempting to implement the 
recommendations of the Halifax North Community Develop­
ment Association u~til after construction has been 
completed. 

Copy of 102-4A.124, City Manager's Africville Lands files, 1969 & 1971, provided by Halifax Municipal Archives



Mr. C. L. Dodge - 2 - June 9 , 1969 

Perhaps you could get together with Mr. Lubka 
and Mr. Dillard to determine if any conclusions can be 
reached. we can then determine what information, if 
any, we should place before City Council relative to 
the request from the Development Association. 

RBG/plh 
Attachment 

c.c. Mr • s • A. ward J 
Mr. J. Dillard 
Mr. L. Lubka 

✓-1.~ 
Director of Development 

Copy of 102-4A.124, City Manager's Africville Lands files, 1969 & 1971, provided by Halifax Municipal Archives
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TO:- Mayor and Aldermen 

City of Halifax, N. S. 

June 4, 1969 

FROM: - Halifax North Com-nunity Development Association 

Reference: - Proposal to Develop Negro Point as a Public Park 

Of the thirteen ( 13) miles of shore line on the peninsula 

of the City of Halifax, only 1. 8 miles are accessible to the general 

public for recreation purposes; and the available shore line which 

does exist is located in the areas of Point Pleasant Park and the 

North West Arm. 

This Association ts of the opinion that the Negro Point area 

presents the City with the opportunity to make the first significant 

addition to the park lands on the peninsula for many years. This 

area has developmental possibilities which make it possible for it to 

achieve a rank with the very best of many city park areas. 

The Negro Point area lies just North of the Halifax Harbor 

Narrows Bridge. It consists of a shore line of approximately two 

thousand (2,000) feet from the western abutment of the bridge, and 

it extends to the area adjacent to the city dump. This land has a 

Copy of 102-4A.124, City Manager's Africville Lands files, 1969 & 1971, provided by Halifax Municipal Archives



depth ranging from a few feet to approxim,.i tely four-hundred ( 400) 

feet. The total land area is several acres, and it would provide 

considerable space for parking, recreation and access to the water 

for boating. 

A visit to this area reveals that it is basically very 

attractive as illustrated in the photographs which accompany the first 

copy of this submission. It has a natural contour which affords an 

excellent view of the entire expanse of Bedford Basin and the Narrows 

Bridge area. 

However, as these photographs also reveal, the entire 

shore line is littered with refuse of many varieties which despoils the 

area of possibilities for aesthetically satisfying recreational activities. 

Development of the area was discussed by representatives 

of H. N. C. D. A. and the Mayor on May 6, 1969. His Honour very 

kindly made arrangements for a meeting between representatives of the 

H. N. C. D. A. (Mr. G. 0 1Malley, Dr. D. MacKay and Mr. G. 

Williams) and representatives of various departments of City Hall (Mr. 

L. Lubka, Mr. G. West and Mr. J. Dillard) which was held on the 

afternoon of May 15, 1969. 

This group toured Negro Point area and discussed at some 

length the possibilities which the area presents and the steps which 

Copy of 102-4A.124, City Manager's Africville Lands files, 1969 & 1971, provided by Halifax Municipal Archives



might be taken immediately toward the creation of a park area. These 

steps should be: 

1. A general cleaning of the area. 

2. Erection of a fence along Barrington Street m 

order to prevent further deposit of rubbish. 

It must be pointed out at this time that the city dump would 

still remain the major source of debris along the shore line. 

We feel that it i~ most important for this work to be 

accomplished prior to the opening of the Summer Games in order that 

this park area might serve as a vantage point from which to observe 

the activities which will take place on Bedford Basin. 

Also, it is important to consider that the work to be done 

this year should be considered as Phase 1 of a long term program 

for the development of the area. 

The H . N . C . D. A. has brought the matter of Negro 

Point as a Park and Recreation area before the Ward 5 Recreation 

Committee, and we expect to be in continuing close cooperation with 

the Ward 5 Committee and the City Recreation Council. 

Copy of 102-4A.124, City Manager's Africville Lands files, 1969 & 1971, provided by Halifax Municipal Archives



TO: 

c.c. Mrs. Pauline A. Hubley 
Mr. R. B. Grant 
Mr. L. Lubka 

Mr. Arnold Ward1 City Manager 

FROM: Jesse J. Dillard, Director Civic Recreation 2. FOLLOW UP 

DATE: June 4, 196 9 3. FOLLOW UP 

SUBJECT: Development of Negro Point as a public park 4. COMPLETION DATE 

Several weeks ago, members of the North End Develop­
ment Committee along with city officials and Recrea­
tion staff toured the Negro Point area as a proposed 
public park. 

The recommendations at that time were to fence in the 
area so that debris would not blow in and so people 
would not park their cars in the area; and that park 
benches and tables might be erected. 

It is realized that the cost of fencing the area would 
be relatively high; and Mr. George West said that he 
would look into this matter and come up with some 
estimate. 

As far as the clean up of the area, my suggestion is 
that people from the Community ~ouncils of wards five 
and six along with the North End Improvement Committee 
should perhaps get together at some prescribed date and 
time and conduct a general clean-up of the area. This 
would save time for our maintenance crews and would also, 
I feel, get the people of the area involved directly with 
any area that would be of benefit to them. 

The Recreation Department is, in the meantime, making 
plans for a playground area in the future along with 
a public marina and other recreational facilities. It 
is hoped that a plan will be forthcoming in the very 
near future. 

Should further information be needed, please do not 
hesitate to call. 

Civic Recreation 
Copy of 102-4A.124, City Manager's Africville Lands files, 1969 & 1971, provided by Halifax Municipal Archives
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To: Mr. Arnold Ward 
City Manager 
City of Halifax, N. S. 

From: Recreation Community Council Ward No. 5 
Reference: Proposal to Develop Negro Point as a Public Park 

For some time now the people of the north end have 

been without a public park. It is a good distance from the 

north to the extreme south end of the city where Point Pleasant 

Park is located. Most people without a conveyance would think 

twice before taking a trip to that park when they only have aa 

hour en so at their disposal. 

It has been discussed before just where we might 

locate such a park where one could walk and be relatively safe 

from traffic. It now seems that we might have a place where 

we could locate a park to suit our needs. Negro Point area 

lies just north of the new Narrows Bridge and would provide 

enough aJace for recreation, parking, and launching beets. 

Although there is some debris around mha about the 

area, this could be cleaned up at a minimum cost and make the 

place an attractive one for our requirements. 

There is an excellent ~ie~ from this site, and in 

a few short years, the grounds could be made as attractive as 

others that we now have in the city. 

Perhaps, with the summer games so near, action could 

be stepped up to improve this ·area. 

We hope that you will agree to give this your full 
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June 4, 1969 

TO:-

FROM: - H·alifax North Community Development Association 

Reference: - Proposal to Develop Negro Point as a Public Park 

Of the thirteen ( 13) · miles of shore line on the peninsula 

of the · City' of Halifax·, only 1.·a miles are accessible to the general 

public for re.creation purposes; and the available shore line which 

does exist is located in the areas of Point Pleasant P.ark and the 

North West Arm. 

This Ass·ociation is of the opinion that the Negro Point area 

presents the City with thl6 opportunity to make the first significant 

addition to the park · lands on the peninsula for many years. This 

area has developmental possibi_lities which make it . possible for it to ... 
achieve a rank with the very best of many city park areas.· 

The Negr~ Point area lies just North of the Halifax Harbor 

Narrows Bridge. .It consists of a shore line of approximately two 

thousand (2,000) feet from the western abutment of the bridge, and 

it extends to the area adjacent to the city dump., This land has a ·· 

'· 

j-J') 
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.-

depth rang mg from a few feet to approxim,.1tely four-hundred ( 400) 

feet. The total land area is several acres., and it would provide 

considerable space for parking, recreation and access to the water 

for boating. 

A visit to this area reveals that it is basically very · 

attractive as illustrated in the photographs which accompany the first 
' . . 

copy of this submission. It has a natural contour which affords an 

excellent view of the entire expanse of Bedford Basin and the Narrows 

Bridge area. 

However, as these photographs also reveal, the entire 

- -
shore line is littered with refuse of many varieties which despoils the 

~ e.area of possibilities for aesthetically satisfying recreational activities. 

Development of the area was discussed by representatives 
----~ -

·of H. N. C. D. A. and the Mayor on May 6, 1969. His Honour very 

kindly made arrangements for a meeting between representatives of the 
I 

H. N. C. D. A. (Mr. G. 0 1Malley, Dr. D. MacKqy_ and Mr. G 

Williams} ~nd r.epresentatives of various departments of City Hall. lMr. 

L. Lubka, Mr. G. West and Mr. J. Dillard) which was held on the 

afternoon of May 15, 1969. 

This group toured Negro Point area and discussed at some 

length the possibilities which the area presents and the steps which 

t 
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I 

might be taken immediately toward the creation of a park area. These 
I 

steps should be: 

1. A general cleaning of the ar-ea. 

2. Erection of a fence along Barrington Str-eet in 

order to prevent further deposit of rubbish. 

It must be. pointed out at this time that the city dump would 

still remain the major source of debris along the shore line. 

We feel that it is most important for this work to be . 
accomplished prior to the opening of the Summer Games in order that 

. -
this park area might serve as a vantage point from which to observe 

~ the activities which will take place on Bedford Basin:. 

Also, it is import':lnt to consider that the work to be done 

this year should be considered as Phase 1 of a long tel"m pl"ogram 

for the development of the area. 

The H. N. C. D. A. has brought the matt el" of Negro 

Point as a Pal"'k cind Recrea~ion ar-ea before the Ward 5 Recre~tion .. 
Committee, and wu expect to be in continuing close cooperation with 

the Ward 5 Committee and the City Recreation Council. 
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Mr. R. B. Grant, Director of ')evPlOtrJant 

J. M ~oe, SGlflior r- lanner 

May 12, 1969 

'1\frit"!Villf-l !,ands - Hoqro Point. 

This mmiorandum io furth~r to our discussions of the 
Managor• s m~randum dated May 7, 1969 on the above sub­
ject. 70ctor ;..)avid tmcI<ay and Mr. Gerald O•Malley of the 
Morthend f"'onnunity Irnprovt3rnent .1SSOC"iati0n have requested 
of the City that the City take sane action to improve 
the general appearance of the l£ricvillo l ~nds and more 
specifically Negro Point. 

Fran prC'Vious discussions with the .!\ssooiation we have 
a f~irly good idea of what they are requesting .. 

It is recogni7ed that ,ny programno undert,ken this 
year might have to be minim,,~l in scopm becaus~ of budgctRry 
limitations, but possibly sane work could b<a done undar 
various progr<1mnes such as Neighbourhood Parlts and O•,en 
Spc, cos and Gtreet Maintanance. 

:ct>ctor Milc'Kay and Mr. O'Malley would like to w.:i~ 
with staff mrr.ibers 2i30 in thP- afternoon of ~"hursday, 
May t5, 1969 and tha MAnagor has requested that tho 
Deve lopnent Department take oane iniativc in arranging 
the meeting. The reprosentativ~s of tba Northend 
Corrmunity Impr.ovemcnt Asaocietion bavo agreed to 2:30 p.m. 
on May 15, 1969 in Mr. C"oo•s office and it is suggested 
that imnodintely after the meeting, we take a qui,.k -t.our 
of t h ,.,. rir o'l in question. 

Mr. Coe will r1r1prasl@llt tho Davolopmrot Dop,'.3rtment. 

TT /plh/agf 
c.c. Mr. s . A . ' Yard, ...-' 

Mr. G. F . Wem:, 
Mr. s. J. L~mgrnaid, 
Mr. L . r..ub'ka, 
Mr. J. Dillard. 

J.M. COE:!, 
J !-'nior Plann~ 
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s. . Wud, City Manag 

May,, 1969 

Afrioville Landa. 

The Narthend Cc1mu,mity lmprov nt Association z-opre ted 

by nr. David Maol(ay 4\nd *· Guald O'Malloy h ve &'equated thZ'ough 
Bia woe J.p th Mayor that the City take eame action to impZ'ove 
th general appeuanea of th ~fricvill Landa and ~e apeoifically 
Negro Point. J~ i wad tood t!1i \batter has n ref &' d to 
inlarmally in~ cour of meet.inga vitb repre t tiv. of the 

Aaaociation, City ataff nd Pl:oj Planning ~ssociates in connection 

with the Prison Landa developnent. Member of Planning staff may, 

tnez fore, ha idea of what i involved. 

Spocil'ioally, Dr. MacKay and M&'. O'Malley WCM&ld lik 
to et. with approp¥iate staf f raembeZ' to di us th pos ibilities 
and at ~ative d te of Th111: y ftanoon, May 15 suggested. 

lt wa point O\lt to t.b. ae gentl n that any progz'am 
und te1c thi• year might have to be minimal in scope beaau of 
budg tuy limitation but poa ibly work could 1'e done under 
variololS progr INCb a, NeigbJ:aoshood Puke and Opell Spec a and 
Stre t Maimenanae. 

lt would be ppcec:i ted i f your department 'flOUld take 

the initiative 1n arranging tiler u ed meeting and if yoa would 
lik to have the s i nc of Mr. Clancey, plea gft in touch 
with him directly. lt is u.ggested that ff members to be 

involved 1n eitha t:he \forks or Dev lopment depaztmente oula 
mak same effort to tour the area time prioc to the ing. 

1'WC/kos 
cc Mr. G. F. West 

Mr. s. J. Langmaid 
Mr. L. Lubke 

s. A. Wai:d, 
City Manager 

Dr. David MacKay 
429-8300 Local 241 

Mr. Gerald O'Malley 
463-7300 office 
455-2014 residence 
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• a. a. Grant: 
k'. C. L. Dod;e 

Mr. s . :r. ~IVrlilald 
• L. 

City ll"IUII~' 

Dec:8111:JU 10, 1968 

" ropoeed DaveloPlllllft't. of art of 
Afrlovllle WSliKUI 

Thne will be a dag in tha nayorr• Offlca on 
waa:~mMY, DlliCJPIB&a 1 tb, at 10,00 . m. to dlacua• the 
propoe 1 1-ing Clade by John sy fo# devoloPllllll').t of 
l tl\et 1a l•f• over ae 1~ ot the new •U"-WII 
Bridge. 

ill yea pl loble the nnl ot any 
fit: •fpUlli,1.,MijJU w'hich ~ heft relative 

J.neu&.ng and ple.nning' 00ftltiderat.1ona, etc. 
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